
 

The results of the 12th Annual National Youth Arts Awards for the 2016-2017 season came out last 
week, and the ceremony was held yesterday. Chandler High earned 6 awards and 8 additional 
nominations.  Congratulations to CHS Theatre!  

Awards: 

 Artist of the Year: Isaac Dowdle (Jonathan Brewster in Chandler's Arsenic and Old Lace, Wolf in Chandler's Into 
the Woods, Archibald Craven in VYT's The Secret Garden) 

 Artist of the Year: Liam Thibeault (Carl Hanratty in AYT’s Catch Me If You Can, Charlemagne in Pippin, Mrs. 
Bumbrake in Peter and the Starcatcher, Various Roles in The Laramie Project @ Greasepaint, Doody in 
VYT’s Grease) 

 Lead Actor in a Play: Ashby Gentry as Mortimer Brewster in Arsenic and Old Lace 

 Lead Actress in a Play: Gabby Terrell as Abby Brewster in Arsenic and Old Lace 

 Supporting Actor in a Play: Mark Munoz as Teddy Brewster in Arsenic and Old Lace 

 Ensemble: Arsenic and Old Lace 

Nominations: 

 Lead Actress in a Musical: Timara Crichlow as The Baker's Wife in Into the Woods 

 Lead Actress in a Play: Haley Evans as Martha Brewster in Arsenic and Old Lace 

 Supporting Actor in a Musical: Casey Likes as Jack in Into the Woods 

 Supporting Actress in a Musical: Hailey Palmer as Cinderella in Into the Woods 

 Supporting Actress in a Play: Hanna Soto as Elaine Harper in Arsenic and Old Lace 

 Lighting Design: Bill Lorenz for Into the Woods 

 Set Design: Jimmie Byrd and Beth Sobotka for Into the Woods 

 Direction: Stephanie Likes for Arsenic and Old Lace 



Jonny Bowles, CHS Senior and #1 pictured below, was selected to train with the USA Volleyball 
National Training Team in Lake Placid.   At the end of camp next week, 12 players will be selected to 
represent the USA in the Middle East and the Kingdom of Bahrain in the U19 World Championships 
in late August.  Congratulations and good luck, Jonny!  

Thanks to everyone who braved the wind and rain last Thursday and attended CHS’s Open House.  
Special thanks to StuCo, the Wolf Pack Band, CHS Cheerleaders, Treblemakers and AFJROTC for 
greeting parents and giving them a glimpse of what the year has in store.  If you couldn’t attend, 
check out Mr. Rother’s presentation.

http://prezi.com/nwupja3vl3s9/?utm_campaign=share&utm_medium=copy


Link Crew hosted over 200 freshmen at last Friday’s pool party.  Students enjoyed snacks, music, 
beach balls and lots of swimming.  Link Crew has a number of lunch-time activities planned for 
freshmen this semester.  We love our newest Wolves! 

      

 



Congratulations to our newly elected IB Student Officers:                                                                         
Edda Anderson- President                                                                                                                                                             
Devin Booker- Vice President                                                                                                                                                         
Daphne Baker- Officer                                                                                                                                                               
Travis Covitz- Officer                                                                                                                                                               
Gillian Harrill- Officer                                                                                                                                                            
Kameron Dawson- Jr. Rep                                                                                                                                         
Together they will continue a tradition of working collaboratively as an IB community to support our 
IB students in grades 9-12.   

9th grade parents interested in learning more about the IB Middle Years Program:                                                  
Informational meeting in the CHS Media Center on Tuesday, August 15th at 6:00pm.  Freshmen who 
are taking Honors English and a World Language class are eligible to be IB MYP students. 

The first IB Parent Booster meeting of the year will be on Tuesday, August 15th at 7pm in the media 
center.   

Parents of students in IB classes in all grades are welcome!  Our guest speaker will be going over the 
ins and outs of PSAT, SAT and ACT testing and helping us understand who should test when and 
how to best prepare. 

Contact Mrs. Bender with any questions at bender.anne@cusd80.com 

mailto:bender.anne@cusd80.com


Auditions for the fall play "The Bottom of the Lake" are Thursday and Friday 2:30-5:30 in the Drama 
Room. Both days are mandatory.  Any CHS students may audition. It is a spooky play about ghost 
stories.  For more information, pick up a packet in the Drama Room near the back entrance of the 
Chandler Center for the Arts (CCA). 

Please join us for CHS Spiritline's Dancing with the Wolves Showcase on August 19th at 7:00pm. This 
will be a fabulous family friendly evening with performances by CHS Teachers and students, along 
with other dance professionals. Tickets are only $10 and include admission, open dancing with DJ, 
and a refreshing bottle of water. Please contact vannorman.kendra@cusd80.com for tickets! See you 
there!  

Need spirit wear, supplies, books, snacks, or tickets to CHS events? Susie Barthelme and Kristine 
Gove run the CHS Bookstore and are ready to help.  The bookstore is open from 7am-3pm for 
parents.  Students can come to the bookstore before school, after school, lunch time and during 
passing periods.  Students should not visit the bookstore during class time unless they are 
accompanied by a teacher or parent or are conducting club business. Students must have their IDs 
to purchase bookstore items or check out textbooks.  

mailto:vannorman.kendra@cusd80.com


All college visits will take place in the CHS College & Career Center, unless otherwise specified.  
Students should sign up outside of the College & Career Center to attend a presentation. They will 
receive a pass in class on the day of the presentation.  

 

8/18 8:30 am Northern Arizona University                                                                                                                        
8/18 9:30 am Northern Arizona University                                                                                                                             
8/22 8:30 am University of Arizona                                                                                                                                       
8/22 9:30 am University of Arizona                                                                                                                                        
8/23 6:00 pm Tri-University Fair (ASU, U of A, NAU), Chandler Center for the Arts                                                              
8/30 1:00 pm Concordia University Irvine                                                                                                                             
8/31 8:30 am Arizona State University                                                                                                                                 
8/31 9:30 am Arizona State University                                                                                                                                             
9/6 TBD  Brandeis University                                                                                                                                             
9/6 10:30 am University of Advancing Technology                                                                                                         
9/11 8:45 am Chandler Gilbert Community College                                                                                                                       
9/13 8:45 am Utah State University                                                                                                                                     
9/18 9:45 am University of Alabama                                                                                                                                     
9/19 9:00am  Williams College                                                                                                                                         
9/20 10:30 am University of Arizona, Honors                                                                                                                            
9/21 10:30 am Grand Canyon University                                                                                                                                 
9/25  6:00 pm Johns Hopkins University, Hamilton High School                                                                                                           
9/27 6:00 pm CUSD Financial Aid Presentation, Chandler Center for the Arts 

Get excited for the Tri-University Tour!  Arizona State University, Northern Arizona State        
University, and the University of Arizona are coming together to ensure that students and their    
families are well informed about the opportunities and resources available to them.  As your public 
in-state universities, they recognize the importance of working together to help you understand the 
best college fit. 

An August 23rd CUSD Tri-University College Night has been created just for you. View the Tri-
University Tour flyer for specifics. Feel free to contact Dr. Bonillas in the CHS Career Center for more 
information.  We look forward to seeing you there! 

  

 

https://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/2017%20CUSD%20Tri%20U%20College%20Fair%20Flyer%20final.pdf
https://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/2017%20CUSD%20Tri%20U%20College%20Fair%20Flyer%20final.pdf


Students, have you ever struggled to: 

• accomplish a goal that is really important to you                                                                                                                   
• establish and maintain genuine friendships                                                                                                                              
• figure out who really supports you and who doesn’t have your best interests at heart                                                           
• find the confidence to try new things                                                                                                                                      
• overcome a challenge or obstacle that you are faced with 

Consider signing up for one or more of the workshops specifically designed to give you the strategies and 
support to become successful in high school and better prepare you for the college environment.  Workshops 
are presented at CHS’s College and Career Center. 

Space is limited.   Please sign up with Dr. Bonillas in the CHS Career Center.

Introducing Chandler High School’s official senior photographer – Cilento Photography!                                    
Be sure to be photographed by Cilento for your senior yearbook portrait no later than 10/21/17                              
The studio is located at 4513 N. Scottsdale Rd #112 Scottsdale, Az  85251 

Cilento Photography will also be on campus for scheduled sessions 10/9/17-10/13-17.                                              
Feel free to call 480-947-4467 or visit www.Cilentophotography.com for more information. 

 

https://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/Access%20ASU%20Workshops%20Fall%202017.pdf
https://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/Access%20ASU%20Workshops%20Fall%202017.pdf
https://www.cusd80.com/cms/lib/AZ01001175/Centricity/Domain/6875/Access%20ASU%20Workshops%20Fall%202017.pdf
http://www.cilentophotography.com/


CHS Freshmen, Sophomores and Juniors will have yearbook photos taken tomorrow, Tuesday, 
August 8th, through English classes. The dress code will be enforced.   

Yearbooks are $60.00. Buy them in the bookstore or online at jostensyearbooks.com before the price 
goes up. 

Support CHS by shopping at Fry’s! Join Fry’s Community Rewards and help CHS earn money for 
Student Council/Student Activities.  Thanks for your support! 

 

http://www.jostens.com/yearbooks/high-school-yearbooks.html
https://www.frysfood.com/topic/new-community-rewards-program

